


Buster Jones
AASP&RC President

We will have an Executive
board meeting June 14, 2016 at

6:30 PM- It will be held at the

assoc: office: A rules committee
meeting will be after the

executive board meeting-

Hello again from West Texas

Well another month has come and gone.
We had Spring Round-up on April 16. | want
to thank the few people who showed up. It
was a small turn out. | was very
disappointed in the number of people who
showed up. | get so upset when people
complain about the AASP&RC not having
the money to do thing like buy saddles for
playday finals and then when we have an
event very few show to support us. We
cannot get in better financial shape until
the members start supporting the Assoc.

A special thanks to Chris Cox for
spending all day draining the arena so we
could have SRU. And a special thanks to
Lynn Cox for the great job she did on
putting SRU on. Also thanks to Elroy, Todd,
UB, Lisa, Jan, Ruby, Jim and Jeton for all
their help. | also need to thank my wife,
Barbara, for running the concession stand
and putting up with all my complaining.

District 5 was suppose to have a district
playday in April but was cancelled because
of rain. Twin Mountain Riding Club had a
play day last weekend, we 25 riders and a
lot of fun.

We will have saddles for playday finals
as we did get all of them pledged. A
special thanks to all the clubs, districts,
regions and individuals who donated money
for saddles.

That is about all | have for now. Just
remember Finals will be here before we
know it, so get you registration, RV and
stall money in asap. Don't forget the 5D
Barrel Race on Thursday night of Play Day
Finals. See ya there!
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The registration fee for
playday finals this year is $65.00.
1t was passed at the executive
board meeting in )an. to increase
the registration by $10.00. 1t had
been $55.00 so adding $10.00 will
make it $65.00. 1 know the web \,
/\
\

If you were not at January board
meeting or there are any changes
to board delegates, please make
sure you have your letters from the
district to turn into the credentials
chairman.

page shows $60.00 but that is
wrong, 1 will get it corrected. 1
apologize for the mistake. Also
remember the RV rental went to
$20.00 for the 30 amp spots and
50 amp to $25.00. Again 1 am
sorry for the mistake on the
registration fee.




2016 MISS AASP&RC
Contest Entry Application

NAME:

BIRTHDATE: EMAIL ADDRESS:

ADDRESS: CITY: ZIP:
HOME PHONE: OTHER:

PARENT/GUARDIAN NAMES:

PARENT/GURARDIAN ADDRESS:

HOW MANY YEARS HAVE YOU BEEN A MEMBER: AASR&RC

HOME CLUB NAME: HOW MANY YEARS:

CLuUB
PARTICIPATION:

SCHOOL
ACTIVITES:

SPECIAL ACTIVITIES AND/OR PREVIOUS TITLES:

GOALS AND FUTURE PLANS:

WHY YOU WANT TO BE MISS ASP&RC:

HOW WOULD YOU PROMOTE THE AASP&RC:

RODEO, HORSE SHOW, OTHER EQUINE ACTIVITIES:

CONTESTANT SIGNATURE: DATE:

PARENT/GUARDIAN SIGNATURE:




Region 6 VP
Jan Crocker

Hi again everyone.

First off 1 would like to congratulate
Region 1 and District 2 for their success at
raising funds to donate saddles for the
finals. Good job LaDonna.

1 think there are a couple of families from
District 5 who are donating saddles.
Region 6 will be for sure. Last count |
understand Buster said that 12 had already
been pledged.

Thank all of you who have worked to
raise funds and especially the families
who have donated. This is the way that it
was originally set up in the association to
award saddles. We are a much smaller
association now, so we have to work
harder at raising funds as well as
maintaining the grounds.

New Region 3 VP Elroy Mann and wife
Crystal certainly did more than their share
at the work day. | was pleased that they
are taking a genuine interest in the
association. In the past Region 3 VP did
not bother to show up.

1 hope to see a lot of people at Spring
Roundup which will be over by the time
this is published. 1 failed to write anything
last month. The older | get the easier it is
for me to forget.

My horse has an injured leg so | will be
riding Ruby's horse that has not playdayed
in 3 years. Hopefully she has a good

memory.

April 22.

Well her memory was not that good. 1|
did win a couple of events but also had a no
time.

We had a light turnout for Spring Roundup.

1 doubt that we netted a hundred dollars.

Our District Playday at Hawley was a
rainout. No surprise since most of Texas
was flooded. The rain date is May 21-22.
Hopefully we will get it in as we have
several folks who have not qualified yet. It
will be an open Playday and everyone is
invited to come ride. Non members will only
be riding for fun and will not receive awards
or points. Registration will be at 8 A.M. and
Playday starts at 9.

Buster says we only lack a couple of
saddles for the finals. | promised if he could
get 13 that Ruby and | would donate one in
memory of her little horse Columbo. So
come on folks we only need one more,
surely someone will step up.

I also noticed that the Queen Contest has
been dropped due to lack of interest. It
makes me wonder how much longer can the
association last.

My horse "Easy"” seems to be back to
normal for him, whatever that is. | just hope
it drys up enough that | can get some
practice in before the finals. He is a very
lazy horse and back slides easily.

That's about it for now. Catch you later.

Jan Crocker
Region 6 VP




Ronnie Elrod
&

Jackie Dunlap
Donated the

In Memory of
Azure Too Go

Sr. Women aka Spiderman
Saddle
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AASP&RC

Open SD Jackpot Barrel Race

579 Jerry Walker Road
Bowie, Texas 76230

Thursday, June 16, 2016

##*Cash Only***
All Entry Fees - $20.00
Exhibitions - $3.00/each

1 Time Arena Fee of $5.00

BBR
Approved

L

Race begins @ 7:00 p.m.

Huge Super Nice Outdoor Pen

If weather is a factor call before you haul
940-231-8708

We are working on additional added monies
for the Open

Guaranteed $100 added for Youth

We will take pre-entries on June 14th from
1:00 - 3:30 p.m. ***Calls Only***
940-231-8708
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Open 5D Race

75% Payout

Entry Fee - $20.00

$5.00 Arena Fee per Rider

$3.00 Exhibitions
3:00 to 6:30
Race Starts at 7:00

Graduated payout with 100%
of any added monies.

Youth Class:
12 and under as of 1-2016

*$100 added money so far*

Entry fee - $20.00
Time can carry over to Open

Open 5D will begin after Youth
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Twin Mountain Riding Club

Happy late Easter! We had our monthly
playday on March 26, at our arena. Of
course, we had an Easter theme, along with
a few fun events for those on horseback or
on foot. Many of our members were seen
with their “Bunny Ears” on, including our
good natured AASP & RC President Buster
Jones, also our club President Jeton
Tumlinson.

Our members made sure that all riders
and younger visitors went home with an
Easter basket full of goodies for a real sugar
high for the evening.

Thanks to all who helped in any way that
day to help with the playday. Club members
receiving Hi-Point in their classes included:
Super Sr./Classic Wm., Elaine Lee; Super
Sr./Classic Men Buster Jones; SPW Boys,
Lead Line, Caiden Block; and Sr. Wm., Val
Bewley and Lessa Block tied.

Our visitors that took home Hi-Point in
their classes included:

Pee Wee Girls, Maddie Mayhew; Pee Wee
Boys Dusty Davis: Junior Girls, Kylie
Jankowski; and Int. Wm. Maricela Riojas.

We continue to enjoy our rainfall, minus
the hail that came to our house. We know
that state wide some of our members have
had considerable damage from the storms.

“Don’t pick a fight, but if you find yourself in
one, | suggest you make darn sure you win.”
John Wayne
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Lewisville Saddle Club is also going to

donate a saddle and Mike and Michelle
Malone, new members of Twin Mountain
Riding Club, are donating $300.00 towards a
saddle.

Also | want to remind everyone, that
plug your trailers in at the stalls, you have
to pay the $20.00 RV fee any time you plug
in. If you do not pay , the Assoc. will send
you a bill for it.

Spring Round Up
Report

Mother nature kept a lot of people from
coming. However, we did managed to make
$309.00.

1 want to thank the following people for
coming and working. | really appreciate you
all for taking the time out of your busy
schedules to come either to ride or just to
work. Jeton and Jim Tumlinson, Elroy and
Crystal Mann, Buster, Barbara and Brittany
Jones, Ruby and Jan Crocker, Wayne, Kim
and Megan Moody, Linda McCaig and
Addison, Varsi Klatzkin, Todd Blackburn,
Summer Watson, the Dugans, Hills, and Baily
Vinson, Polly Moss & family, Chaston Teeler,
Courtney Renfroe. A special thank you to
Lisa and UB Herrington, Jordan and Colton
Niblett. Also a HUGE thank you to Chris for
spending all day on Thursday and Friday for
draining the arena so we could ride. Spring
Round-Up would not have happened if he had
not done that.

Lynn Cox
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President

Exe Vice President
Imm Past President
Treasurer

Region 1 Vice-President

Region 2 Vice-President
Region 3 Vice-President

Region 5 Vice-President
Region 3

Region 6 Vice-President

Region 7 Vice-President

'* *x \J **\

Buster Jones
Todd Blackburn
U.B. Herrington

Summer Watson

LaDonna Mild
amildbug@outlook.com
PO Box 876, Shallowater, TX 79363
(806) 239-4918

Wayne Moody
Elroy Mann

- Not a Region 5-Combined with

Jan Crocker

Sarge Mainville

-



